

## Planning Board Minutes - October 25, 2016

A meeting of the Town of Freetown **Planning Board** was held on **October 25, 2016** at the Freetown Town Hall, 3 N Main St, Assonet, MA. **Present:** Keven Desmarais, Nicolas Velozo, Robert Jose **Absent:** Mark Rogers, Debra Robbins

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

## A. Discussion of request for waiver of asphalt thickness at Ole Blue Way Subdivision

Michael and Paula Lecuyer approached the Board on behalf of the owner, Janice Boehler. The Planning Board office had received a letter<sup>1</sup> from Mrs. Boehler requesting that the binder asphalt coat be reduced from 3 inches to 2.5 inches, due to the light volume of traffic over the road.

The Chairman stated that due to the fact that this is a 3 lot subdivision, this modification request did not seem to him to be a major change rising to the level of needing a new public hearing. Mr. Lecuyer states that the top coat will be at the required 1.5 inch thickness.

Motion to approve the waiver request for reduction of the binder coat from 3 inches to 2.5: Robert Jose; Second: Nicolas Velozo; all in favor

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM

Submitted by,

Lauren Moreau Planning Technician

FREETOWN TOWN CLERK
2017 JAN 27 PM 2: 21

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Letter received from Janice Boehler dated October 18, 2016